

# Annotated Bibliography

---

## Primary Sources

### Books

**McFarland. "HIV and AIDS in the Public Schools" *McFarland and Company* 1995. Print.**

This book had multiple letters and forms about what schools might send out to the parents when they are going to be teaching about AIDS. HIV has become a serious health problem. Before children with AIDS are placed in a school, the school is checked to make sure they have had enough education on AIDS, and to make sure it is a friendly environment. This book helped me with the bottom right part of my exhibit, where I discussed Ryan White's legacy.

**Weiner, Roberta "Impact On The Schools" *Education Research Group* 1986. Print.**

This book talked about what the schools do in terms of educating their kids on AIDS and educating the teachers. For example if a kid with AIDS was going to enter the school all the teachers would be alerted and get special teaching about how to help the certain child if he got cut or bruised. This book also helped me with the bottom right part of my exhibit, where I discussed Ryan White's legacy.

**White, Ryan, and Ann Marie Cunningham. *Ryan White, My Own Story*. Dial Books, 1991. Print.**

What it was like? Well here was a book made by Ryan himself, which talks about the stuff he went through in his very own words. You will get a first-hand tour through Ryan's life in his very own perspective of things. This book helped me organize my exhibit. It was full of pretty much every single moment of his life with every little detail, and about him, his mom and his sister and his mom's ex-husbands.

### Interviews

**White-Ginder, Jeanne. Phone interview, 21 May 2014**

After state history day, I felt that I should enhance my exhibit, and because I was going onto Nationals, I thought it would be great if I could interview Ryan White's mother. Mostly, because there aren't as many things written about his legacy, so I thought I could fill in some gaps by interviewing her. I learned a lot of information that helped my board, and she told me about the things only she would know since she was with Ryan every step of the way. She was very nice, and it was an honor to talk to her. She told me why they moved to Cicero, which I couldn't find anywhere else, and I included that information on my board.

### **Henson, Shelley K. Phone interview. 19 April 2014**

At regional history day the judges both suggested that I provide more details in a couple of sections. I thought that the best way to do this would be to interview someone who personally knew the details. I was able to locate Mrs. Henson, who was the personal assistant for Ryan's mom after he died. She was willing to speak with me on the phone, and I learned from her that she was hired by Phil Donahue, who set up the Ryan White Foundation after Ryan's funeral, when he learned that Mrs. White had received 90,000 letters with more still coming in, and had no way whatsoever to answer them all. Phil Donahue had Ryan on his show several times. Mrs. Henson told me that even though the CDC knew that you couldn't get AIDS from casual contact, they didn't educate the schools about it until Ryan got involved.

I quoted her in two places on my exhibit board. She felt that the same thing could have happened anywhere else. Because of Ryan, schools across the nation are getting AIDS education. This interview gave me a lot of inside information that only a few people would know. She told me some truly touching things about Ryan in his final days, and how his mother continued to celebrate his life. I used a quote from her in my display area to show how brave Ryan was even in the end.

### **Pauza, C. David. Email Interview. 23 April 2014**

Professor Pauza is a Professor and Associate Director at the Institute of Human Virology at the University Of Maryland School Of Medicine. He is a leading AIDS researcher. I contacted him to ask him some questions about AIDS to strengthen the end of my poster after Regionals. Professor Pauza works in three areas. Mechanisms for immunodeficiency, new treatments trying to cure HIV infection (based on activating the immune system), and developing protective anti-HIV vaccines that do not require needles or injection. (No pain ☺). I learned from him that we are nowhere near finding a cure for this devastating disease. HIV is a complicated disease. But, from working on curing HIV, we have learned how to control Hepatitis C. We are using things that we've learned to try to beat other diseases like malaria. When I asked him if he thinks there's enough funding, he informed me that HIV research needs more funding. I quoted him about this in the last section of my exhibit board.

### **Newspapers and Magazines**

#### **“Drive Starts” *Kokomo Tribune* Mar 17, 1973. Print.**

This newspaper article shows that Ryan was in the news even before getting AIDS, because he was a hemophiliac. He was a poster child for fundraising for hemophiliacs. I used this on my poster, on my top left panel. This is the oldest article I found about Ryan.

**Britton, Bonnie. "His family's perplexing question: Why Ryan?" *Indianapolis Star* Aug 1984. Print.**

Back then everyone thought you had to do something bad to get AIDS, but they never saw Ryan do anything too bad. So, all throughout Ryan's life, his family and friends kept asking "Why Ryan?" I thought that this quote described what Ryan's family was feeling. This news article gave me perspective on the family's thoughts about his disease. Ryan was always a good kid, and always did what was right. He was the only one who didn't complain about his puzzling disease. The strength that he showed motivated me to do this topic and make people remember him.

**Friedman, Jack. "The quiet victories of Ryan White." *People Magazine* May 1988. Print.**

People have heard about Ryan's victories over schools and communities, but how many know about the little victories? The ones he fought to enjoy day-to-day activities so he could endure and sometimes even enjoy his daily struggle through life. This journal article provided insight into what Ryan went through on a daily basis to endure his disease. He was fighting to go outside his home and even going to the grocery store. If he walked in a store every one would move aside and keep their children back. I used this in the lower left panel where I talked about the basic rights he was denied.

**John, Elton. "Elton John's letter to Ryan White, 20 years after his death from AIDS." *Washington Post* Apr 2010. Print.**

Elton John, a famous singer, became friends with Ryan and helped him in his struggles. Twenty years after Ryan's death, Elton John published a public letter to Ryan White that touched upon Ryan's impact and legacy. This letter demonstrates the long-term impact of Ryan's legacy on the people he met, on society in general and on our nation as a whole. I have a quote from Elton John on the poster that I acquired from the letter Elton wrote to Ryan after he died.

**Johnson, Dirk. "Ryan White Dies of AIDS at 18; His Struggle Helped Pierce Myths." *The New York Times* Apr 1990. Print.**

"Ryan"..... "Ryan"..... "Ryan"..... That's what people were saying the day this newspaper came out. Ryan had died the day before and many people, even people who hadn't even met Ryan, came to see his funeral. When he died, people gathered to make a program to stop what happened to Ryan once and for all. It wasn't fair that Ryan was too late to get treatment we have now, and that he had to face discrimination. Because of him people understand that AIDS is not transmitted through casual contact. I think if Ryan saw what he made happen today, he would be proud. He would be happy people today understand the disease more. This is part of the legacy of Ryan White.

**Keen, Judy. "No pain at the end' for Ryan White." *USA Today* Apr 1990. Print.**

Ryan never thought he would die with AIDS. He had the most positive attitude that a person could have. He never felt sorry for himself and knew that everyone dies, but he thought, "It won't be because of AIDS if I can help it." Out of all the people worried about him, Ryan was the only person who wasn't worried. He wasn't scared that any minute he might die. He was the only one who was brave, and he had the disease. I hope that my poster shows how brave he was.

**Kusmer, Ken. "New school, new hopes for Ryan: No fear, just sympathy, for AIDS victim." *Indianapolis Star* Aug 1987. Print.**

As Ryan started his new school, the kids there treated him well. They treated him as if nothing was wrong. With all the friends he had, Ryan was happy. No one showed fear. No one acted like anything was happening. All they did was want to help. They were all friends with him and all decided to help. They appreciated him for who he was.

**MacNeil, Christopher. "Pleasure is hard for Ryan White's mother to subdue." *Kokomo Tribune* Nov 1985. Print.**

Ryan's mom was troubled when he died, but inside she was happy it was over; that she wouldn't have to see Ryan in that pain anymore. She knew he was happy now, that he was not going to have to go through the pain he felt when everyone rejected him and everyone hated him. The pain people caused him made it so unbearable to live with everyone against him and staying away from him.

**MacNeil, Christopher. "Avoid boycott, parents are told." *Kokomo Tribune* Dec 1985. Print.**

Many parents were threatening to pull their kids out of school if Ryan were allowed back in school. There was a lot of fear in the community, and anger at homosexual rights activists who were trying to help Ryan get back into school. Some parents also questioned what Ryan's mother's real reasons were for wanting Ryan back in school. This conflict between the community and Ryan White is half of my poster.

**Marshall, Steve. "Ryan White to play part in movie about himself." *USA Today* Aug 1988. Print.**

When a movie came out about Ryan's life, Ryan was not allowed to play himself, but was allowed to take a different role in the movie. This was a great experience for Ryan, to be in his own movie and see his own movie. There have been many movies about real people, but Ryan's story has touched many people. His story was one that people will remember for a long time, and I hope that my poster helps people my age learn about this topic.

**SerVaas, Cory. "The happier days for Ryan White." *Saturday Evening Post* March 1988: 7 pps. Print.**

When Ryan didn't have AIDS, he was happy. No one treated him differently. He was a hemophiliac, though, which means your blood takes a long time to clot, but he didn't complain. He got to do a lot of things like everyone else. He played baseball, he played with friends, and he did normal, everyday kids' stuff. Although he was a very brave and famous person, he was also a kid. I was inspired to put some pictures of Ryan on my poster of him being a kid.

**Shilts, Randy. "The corrupting of Factor VIII." *Saturday Evening Post* March 1988: 58-94. Print.**

In the *Saturday Evening Post*, there was an article about a boy named Ryan White who got AIDS from a Factor VIII blood transfusion that he used because he was a hemophiliac. The blood Ryan had was tainted with the AIDS virus. When he took that blood transfusion he developed AIDS. The blood supply was not safe when Ryan got AIDS, but nowadays it's safe, because Ryan brought attention to the dangers of the blood supply. That's part of his legacy. My poster begins with blood, and it ends with blood.

**Swiatek, Jeff. "Ryan's death becomes media event. Spotlight shines brightest on a dark day." *Indianapolis Star* Apr 1990. Print.**

When Ryan died it seemed like every newspaper, magazine, and T.V. had it. Everyone knew the day Ryan died. Everyone was on the story. Everyone wanted everyone to know. People were interviewing his mom, and everyone wanted to say their respects to her. All the flashes, and video, TV, and newspapers, articles, and every other type of news.

## **Pamphlets**

**Committee On Education and Labor "Hearing" *House of Representatives* 1988. Print.**

This document had transcripts from a hearing that took place about AIDS in public schools. The participants were discussing how best to educate students, and they included some sample lesson plans. It would have made Ryan White's life so much easier if there were more educational programs when he contracted AIDS. This is similar to what I heard in my interview when I interviewed Mrs. Henson. The committee wanted to prevent those things from happening again.

## Websites

**“Ryan White Files” Kokomo-Howard County Genealogy & Local History Department. Web. Accessed Dec 2, 2013.**

<http://www.howardcountymemory.net/default.aspx?id=3102>

This website has an archive of newspaper and magazine articles written about Ryan White. It was created by the Genealogy & Local History Department at the Kokomo-Howard County Public Library in Kokomo, Indiana. This was a great place to get primary source material. This is where I collected the articles that I put in my collage.

**“Ryan White” Jeanne White. Web. Accessed Dec 2, 2013.**

<http://www.ryanwhite.com/>

This website was written by Ryan’s mother and tells the story of Ryan White, some information about the Ryan White Care Act, about herself, and about Ryan’s own spot in the Children’s museum. When Ryan died his mom didn’t want to move anything in Ryan’s room so she gave it to the museum to keep it in that order so people will never forget him.

## **Secondary Sources**

### Print

**National Research Council. *Public Financing and Delivery of HIV/AIDS Care: Securing the Legacy of Ryan White*. Washington, DC: The National Academies Press, 2005. Print.**

This book tells about how many people a year get AIDS or HIV, the effort that people in the Ryan White Program put in to help people who don’t enough money to get help anywhere else, how they are treated, and other useful information. They collect funds and pay for so much medicine to save hundreds and hundreds of dollars to save so many people’s lives.

**National Research Council. *Measuring What Matters: Allocation, Planning, and Quality Assessment for the Ryan White CARE Act*. Washington, DC: The National Academies Press, 2004. Print.**

This book tells about how you get AIDS, what HIV does, why they test blood, the Ryan White Care Act, and a lot more! It talks about the symptoms of AIDS/HIV, what it does to affect your immune system, and how many people get AIDS a year and some more general stuff like that.

**U.S. Department of Health & Human Services, Bureau of Health Resources Development. *Responding to the Needs of Women with HIV – Title I and Title II Ryan White Care Act, March 1997.* (USGPOD-295). Print.**

This packet is about the unique aspects of being a woman with AIDS. For example,  $\frac{3}{4}$  of women with AIDS live in Africa. They talk about how men get it more often than women and the advantages and disadvantages to having AIDS as a woman as opposed to having AIDS as a man.

**U.S. House of Representatives. Subcommittee on Health of the Committee on Energy and Commerce. *Ryan White Extension Act of 2009 Hearing, 9 September 2009.* Washington: Government Printing Office, 2012. (Y4.C73/8:111-60). Print.**

This packet talks about the Ryan White Extension Act of 2009. It says what it is, whom it was for, what it does to help the community, who made it, and who decided it needed to happen.

## **Videos**

**“Who was Ryan White?” HRSA HIV/AIDS Programs. Video. Accessed Dec 15, 2013.**

<http://www.history.com/videos/history-uncut-ryan-white-1986#history-uncut-ryan-white-1986>

This Website has short, amazing videos about Ryan and his fight for AIDS and his dignity. What he did, and how he did it, about the reporters he faced, and the discrimination against his disease. It shows whom he talked to, and showed his dad, mom, and sister in these short videos and how they faced everyone so Ryan could go to school. I was deeply moved when I watched videos about his life experiences. Seeing him and the ordeals that he faced with my own eyes touched me more than when I was just reading about his experiences, because I could see the sadness in people’s eyes and hear it in their voices as they talked about Ryan.

**“Ryan White 1986” A&E Television Networks 1996. Video. Accessed Dec 12, 2013.**

<http://www.history.com/topics/1980s/videos/history-uncut-ryan-white-1986>

This website has a video showing that whenever Ryan was outside, there were cameras and microphones everywhere, and that Ryan had no privacy when he was not in his house. He was always being followed and was never alone. He was like the new thing in town. He was the front page on every paper.

***The Ryan White Story* John Herzfeld, Director, Landsburg Company, Producer 1989.  
Video.**

I watched this movie after I finished my exhibit board. It was nice to just watch the movie. After all the research, just getting to sit down and watch a movie was really nice and relaxing, and I enjoyed it a lot. It was a very touching movie, and I would love to see it again. It was a very beautiful and sad movie. The people of Kokomo were not happy with how the movie showed them, and the mayor wrote a letter criticizing the movie.

## **Websites**

**“AIDS Alliance” Convio. Web. Accessed Dec 3, 2013**

<http://www.aids-alliance.org/policy/ryanwhite/>

This website tells about the A-D parts of the Ryan White program and how you can help people with AIDS and how to give a donation to help people with AIDS. It gives you details about the Ryan White Care Act, and other useful information about AIDS/HIV and blood transfusions and other things related to AIDS and HIV. It also talks about what the A-D parts do for the AIDS program.

**“AIDS” MedlinePlus. Web. Accessed Dec 27, 2013**

<http://www.nlm.nih.gov/medlineplus/ency/article/000594.htm>

This website is about the causes of HIV, how to prevent it, how to donate blood or organs, who has a high risk of getting HIV, the symptoms, exams and tests you take, treatment, support groups, outlook, possible complications, prevention, and much more. This is a website where anyone with AIDS can go to help and where they can get medical attention and get a good education too.

**“AIDS Info” AIDS Info Mobile. Web. Accessed Nov 1, 2013**

<http://aidsinfo.nih.gov/education-materials/hiv-aids-awareness-days/147/national-black-hiv-aids-awareness-day>

This website tells mostly about AIDS in other continents, like Africa, which has the largest percent of people who get AIDS, and about AIDS in Asia, and other countries. It shows the percentage of each individual country on how many people in the country have AIDS. It also shows how good the blood supply in other countries is, and how clean some hospital's blood is compared to others.

**“Ryan White HIV/AIDS Treatment Extension Act of 2009” Center for Disease Control and Prevention. October 2013. Web. Accessed Dec 10, 2013**

<http://www.cdc.gov/niosh/topics/ryanwhite/>

This website tells about the CDC or The Center for Disease Control and a lot of information about Part G of the Ryan White program.

**“Archives” *The New York Times* April 9th 1990. Web. Accessed Nov 26, 2013**

<http://www.nytimes.com/1990/04/09/obituaries/ryan-white-dies-of-aids-at-18-his-struggle-helped-pierce-myths.html>

This article tells about how Ryan White died, who was with him, and what they did to console him in his last moments. It also describes what they did to him to try to keep him alive, and what medicines he took in order to stay alive for the maximum amount of time he had to live.

**“Board of Health” Cuyahoga County Board of Health. Web. Accessed Dec 16, 2013**

<http://www.ccbh.net/ryan-white/>

This website is about the HIV/AIDS program and about the planning of the Ryan White Program. It gives some background information on Ryan, and it gives general information about HIV/AIDS. It tells what each one stands for and how you get it, and how it passes through your immune system.

**“HIV/AIDS” MedlinePlus. Web. Accessed Dec 24, 2013**

<http://www.nlm.nih.gov/medlineplus/hiv aids.html>

This website tells what HIV is and gives a general summary of its effects and how you get it. It talks about the immune system and how HIV affects the body and what it does to your immune system to make you sick. It explains how to prevent it and how to stop it from happening, and the symptoms you may get if you think you have HIV. It also tells whom you could go to for help.

**“HIV/AIDS” Wikipedia. Web. Accessed Dec 22, 2013.**

<http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/HIV/AIDS>

This website tells what HIV/AIDS is, how you get it, what it stands for, and what it does to you. If you think you have HIV/AIDS it tells you the symptoms you may get. It tells you what to do if you think you have AIDS, and what medicines you should take if you have the symptoms of HIV/AIDS, and what HIV/AIDS does to your immune system.

**“The Kansas Ryan White Part B Program” Kansas Department of Health and Environment 1996. Web. Accessed Dec 13, 2013.**

[http://www.kdheks.gov/hiv/ryan\\_white\\_care.html](http://www.kdheks.gov/hiv/ryan_white_care.html)

This website was very important! It had almost all the information I needed on AIDS/HIV part B in the Ryan White program, and so much information that it will take you forever to read it all! It talks about everything to do with HIV, and it talks about everything to do with AIDS. It says how it works on your immune system and what it does to kill you when you get a disease or a cold.

**“The Las Vegas TGA Ryan White Part A HIV/AIDS Program” Ryan White HIV/AIDS program. Web. Accessed Nov 25, 2013.**

<http://www.lasvegasema.org/>

This website tells about the Ryan White program and how it helps, what it provides and other information about how this program helps anyone with AIDS to get the help they need. It talks about what they do and what medicines they give to those in need, what doctors there are, and how you can get in the education program.

**“National Black HIV/AIDS Awareness Day” AIDS Info Mobile. Web. Accessed Nov 1, 2013**

[http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:NR9h8iLtem4J:aidsinfo.nih.gov/news/1422/cdc-nchhstp-statement-on-national-black-hiv-aids-awareness-day-\(feb-7\)--+%22National+Black+HIV/AIDS+Awareness+Day%22+AIDSInfo+Mobile&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us&client=safari](http://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:NR9h8iLtem4J:aidsinfo.nih.gov/news/1422/cdc-nchhstp-statement-on-national-black-hiv-aids-awareness-day-(feb-7)--+%22National+Black+HIV/AIDS+Awareness+Day%22+AIDSInfo+Mobile&cd=1&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=us&client=safari)

This website it about National Black HIV/AIDS Awareness Day and how it helps people with AIDS. It also tells about African Americans, and how they bear the greatest burden of HIV. The last part of this website is about the CDC or the Center of Disease Control, and what they do to help.

**“Nebraska’s Ryan White Program” Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services. 2011. Web. Accessed Dec 4, 2013.**

[http://dhhs.ne.gov/publichealth/Pages/dpc\\_ryan\\_white.aspx](http://dhhs.ne.gov/publichealth/Pages/dpc_ryan_white.aspx)

This website tells about the HIV/AIDS program and has a short story about Ryan White, who he was, what he did, why he got AIDS, and how he was pushed away, because of his disease.

**“Roper St. Francis” HIV Clinic. Web. Accessed Nov 29, 2013**

<http://www.rsfh.com/Ryan%20White%20Program/RyanWhite.aspx>

This website tells about the Ryan White program and is a place where you can read about Ryan White. It tells about what the Ryan White program does, how they can help you if you have AIDS, what they do and how they make their program work. It describes what they do to help those with AIDS to help keep them alive.

**“Ryan White” Wikipedia: The Free Encyclopedia. Wikimedia Foundation, Inc. Web. Accessed Dec 15, 2013**

[http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ryan\\_White](http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ryan_White)

This website tells about Ryan White from his childhood problems all the way up to when he died, leaving out the small details of course. It just gives the briefest of summaries telling about Ryan’s life. It talks about what he did and a little of what his mom and sister did. They fought and fought to earn his rights, and they did.

**“Ryan White and Care Act History” Health & Human Resources 2008. Web. Accessed Dec 18, 2013.**

[http://www.dhhr.wv.gov/oeps/std-hiv-hep/HIV\\_AIDS/caresupport/Pages/RyanWhiteCareAct.aspx](http://www.dhhr.wv.gov/oeps/std-hiv-hep/HIV_AIDS/caresupport/Pages/RyanWhiteCareAct.aspx)

This website talks about HIV/AIDS and how to prevent it, and it gives information on how you get it, what medicine you take to fight it, and it also talks about hemophilia, which is what Ryan had before he had AIDS. Hemophilia is where your blood doesn’t clot as fast as others. If you got a cut, your blood would probably clot in about 12 minutes. If you were a hemophiliac your blood would take over 30 minutes to clot.

**“Ryan White and Care Act History” West Virginia Health & Human Resources, Office of Epidemiology & Prevention Services. Web. Accessed Dec 18, 2013.**

[http://www.dhhr.wv.gov/oeps/std-hiv-hep/HIV\\_AIDS/caresupport/Pages/RyanWhiteCareAct.aspx](http://www.dhhr.wv.gov/oeps/std-hiv-hep/HIV_AIDS/caresupport/Pages/RyanWhiteCareAct.aspx)

This website is about Ryan White and the Ryan White program. It talks about Ryan’s fight for his rights and the celebrities he met and the famous people he got to meet because he had AIDS and fought for his right to go to school. He met many famous people, and got to be friends with many, many people.

**“Ryan White CARE Act” AIDS Alliance for Children, Youth & Family. Web. Accessed Dec 3, 2013**

<http://www.aids-alliance.org/policy/ryanwhite/>

This website is about the A-F part of the Ryan White Care Act program. It tells about the program, training and education from the program and much more. It talks about the training people do to join the Ryan White Program. What procedures they take in educating new people to be ready for people with AIDS and how to treat them properly.

**“Ryan White Funded HIV/AIDS Services Program” Marin County Health and Human Services. Web. Accessed Dec 9, 2013**

<https://www.marinhhs.org/ryan-white-funded-hivaids-services-program>

This website tells about what the AIDS/HIV program does. It tells about the services and what you can do to help. It lists the stuff they do to help someone with AIDS, and how easy it would be for someone that had AIDS to be part of that program. It says about how you can help people with AIDS without being in the Ryan White program.

**“The Ryan White Program” The Henry J. Kaiser Family Foundation. Web. Accessed Nov 28, 2013**

<http://kff.org/hivaids/fact-sheet/the-ryan-white-program/>

This website talks about the Ryan White program, the people whom you can contact to get access for your kids, and why they made it and how many kids they get each year. It says who works there and what they do for their jobs, and how they are able to make the people there with AIDS feel at home.

**“Welcome to the Ryan White Program and Wellness Center” Ryan White Program, Comprehensive HIV Clinic. Web. Accessed Nov 29, 2013.**

<http://www.ryanwhiteofcharleston.org/Ryan%20White%20Program/RyanWhite.aspx>

This website is about HIV and AIDS, how to get into the program, what it does, services, locations, numbers, everything you would need if you have AIDS and needed help. It tells how they comfort those in need and how they educate those who have AIDS, and also the medicine that will help them live.

**“What is AIDS? What is HIV?” Medical News Today. Web. Accessed Dec 24, 2013.**

<http://www.medicalnewstoday.com/articles/17131.php>

This website tells you everything about HIV/AIDS! From symptoms, to how you get it, to why you get it, to how to protect yourself from it and much more! It tells what to do if you think you have it, and what you can do if you do have it, like who is available to help, and what they do to help those whose lives are completely miserable.

# Images used on Exhibit Board

---



<http://www.va-girl.com/2010/04/elton-johns-letter-to-ryan-white/>

I used this image on my exhibit to show Ryan was friends with Elton John. Elton John was a big supporter.



<http://www.truemichaeljackson.com/true-stories/ryan-white/>

I used this image on my exhibit to show Ryan was friends with Michael Jackson.



<http://www.thebody.com/content/62791/three-decades-of-hiv-aids-part-two.html>

I used this cartoon to show that there were people critical about how Ryan was being treated.



<http://aids.gov/hiv-aids-basics/hiv-aids-101/what-is-hiv-aids/>

I used this image to show what causes AIDS.



<http://www.personal.psu.edu/afr3/blogs/SIOW/2011/10/good-news-for-hiv-victims.html>

I used this image to show the parts of the HIV virus.



<http://www.nursestip.com/hemophilia.html>

I used this image to show what happens to a person who has Hemophilia.



<http://hab.hrsa.gov/livinghistory/voices/legacy-photography.htm>

I used this image to show when Ryan was sick.



[http://apps.nlm.nih.gov/againsttheodds/exhibit/action\\_on\\_aids/fighting\\_discrimination.cfm](http://apps.nlm.nih.gov/againsttheodds/exhibit/action_on_aids/fighting_discrimination.cfm)

I used this letter on my exhibit to show some of the letters Ryan's family got.



<https://www.pinterest.com/pin/300544975104694187/>

After Ryan White was banned from school for having AIDS, the Center for Attitudinal Healing in California produced this ad.



<http://stigmaactionnetwork.blogspot.com/>

I used this image next to my thesis, because I wanted people to know what he looked like.



<http://eltonjohnspics.blogspot.com/2012/04/elton-john-michael-jackson-in-ryan.html>

I used this image so people could see that many people came to his funeral.



<http://cir.ca/news/hiv-research-funding>

This is an image of the White House with an AIDS ribbon.



People Magazine, Apr 23, 1988, Pg 89

I used this image to show that Ryan, despite his AIDS, was a normal teenage kid.



<http://aids.gov/hiv-aids-basics/prevention/reduce-your-risk/blood-transfusions-organ-donation/>

I used this image so people can see how the blood supply has been made safe since Ryan died.



<http://hab.hrsa.gov/about/hab/ryanwhite.html>

I used this image to show President Clinton signing the Ryan White Act.



[http://apps.nlm.nih.gov/againsttheodds/exhibit/action\\_on\\_aids/fighting\\_discrimination.cfm](http://apps.nlm.nih.gov/againsttheodds/exhibit/action_on_aids/fighting_discrimination.cfm)

I used these images to show Ryan returning to school.

# Collage

---

I created a collage of all 477 of the newspaper and magazine articles I found, because I wanted to show how much was written about him. The media attention was important for him to get his right to go to school and to educate society about aids, but it also meant that he could not have a normal life.

## **Indianapolis Monthly Articles**

Bell, Beverly, and White, Jeanne. "Jeanne White remembers... and the world will never forget" Jun 6, 1990

Bell, Steve. "Look Back in Anger" July 7, 1986

Smith, Brian. "Season on the Rink" Apr 4, 1989

Spalding, Julia. "Boy Wonder" Dec 12, 1989

### **No Author Cited:**

"Jeanne White" Jan 1, 1990

## **Indianapolis News Articles**

Gillis, Linda. "Magazine captures Ryan's last days" April 18, 1990

Zogg, Jeff. "Friends and stars to be pallbearers" Apr 11, 1990

### **No Author Cited:**

"Burton urges Postal Service to honor Ryan with stamp" Apr 11, 1990

"Funeral: Only close friends, and family to be at grave services" Apr 11, 1990

"Lyrics to 'Skyline Pigeon'" Apr 11, 1990

"Ryan: His life mattered, but death leaves a void" Apr 11, 1990

"Everyone touched by loss of Ryan" Apr 11, 1990

## **Indianapolis Star Articles**

Bell, Robert. "Ryan White's death top story in state in '90" Dec 30, 1990

Britton, Bonnie. "His family's perplexing question: Why Ryan?" Aug 4, 1985

Citron, Alan. "Charity inspired by Ryan White under fire for poor management" Nov 4, 1990

Cohen, Michele. "Ryan White enjoys filming own life" Sept 14, 1988

Hall, Steve. "Film shows battle between Ryan White" Dec 18, 1988

Hall, Steve. "A family's tale of spunk amidst misfortune" Jan 15, 1989

Hallinan, Joesph. "Remembering Ryan" Apr 7, 1991

Kusmer, Ken. "New school, new hopes for Ryan" Aug 30, 1987

Miley, Scott. "Ryan White film flops in Kokomo" Jan 18, 1989

Nichols, Mark. "Interested ICLU sees Ryan's case as one of discrimination" Aug 4, 1985

O'Neill, John. "Neighbors recall a tough kid in small town's Sunday quiet" Apr 9, 1990

Press, Associated. "Media credited in return to school of teen with AIDS" Oct 12, 1986

Press, Associated. "TV message by Ryan White key in state AIDS campaign" Dec 3, 1989

Redifer, Rex. "Mood is somber in Ryan's hometown" Apr 4, 1990

Schneider, Rob. "Vandals strike Ryan White's grave" Jul 7, 1991

Stuteville, George. "Victim's mother says AIDS will touch all in some way" Feb 8, 1987

Stuteville, George. "Celebrities rally around Ryan" Apr 4, 1990

Stuteville, George. "Ryan loses fight against AIDS" Apr 9, 1990

Swiatek, Jeff. "Ryan's death becomes media event" Apr 9, 1990

### **No Author Cited:**

"New Jersey songwriter pens tune for Ryan" Sept 8, 1985

"Ryan White's condition good" Sept 28, 1985

“Italian TV to feature boy, 14, who has AIDS” Jan 3, 1986

“Return to Ryan’s town” Nov 6, 1986

“Ryan White in hospital” Nov 9, 1986

“Ryan White home after hospital stay” Nov 16, 1986

“Ryan White's legal battle selected as year's top story” Dec 28, 1986

“Ryan White on People cover” Jul 26, 1987

“Profile In Courage” Sept 18, 1988

“Film” Dec 18, 1988

“Ryan White” Dec 24, 1989

“Ryan White spends holiday in famous company” Jan 3, 1990

“Ryan White wins a ‘Mickey,’ joins club’s Hall of Fame” Feb 14, 1990

“Despite his trials, Ryan spoke out for AIDS kids” Apr 9, 1990

“Ryan’s mom now giving speeches on AIDS” Apr 7, 1991

## **Kokomo Tribune Articles**

Alley, Steve. “It’s time to get on with our lives” Jan 20, 1989

Armstrong, A. “Kokomo people should speak up” May 22, 1988

Armstrong, A. “Group giving Ryan a car” May 22, 1988

Bacon, Kay. “Court rejects ban on Ryan” Feb 19, 1986

Bacon, Kay. “Worried parents attend meeting” Aug 13, 1985

Bacon, Kay. “Transfer process relatively simple” Aug 14, 1985

Bacon, Kay. “Ryan’s Song is off and running” Sept 13, 1985

Bacon, Kay. “Ryan’s decision is still on hold” Sept 30, 1985

Bacon, Kay. “Bond hearing Tuesday” Feb 5, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "AIDS victim opponents reach bond money goal" Mar 3, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Attorney's wife posts bond" Mar 4, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Which court should decide Ryan's case?" Mar 8, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "AIDS victim may get bond money" Jul 24 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Parents facing liability risks" Apr 11, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Western records fewer absences" April 11, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Reports about Ryan White take little time to travel" Apr 11, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Whites won't be getting any bond money" Jul 29, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Ryan's back in class" Apr 10, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "School year starts for Ryan White" Aug 23 1986

Bacon, Kay. "AIDS case attorney seeks court overseeing of money" Aug 28, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Attorneys face off over bond" Sept 10, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Judge gives bond to Whites' attorneys" Sept 25, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Trial in White case not necessary" Mar 11, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Western transfers minimal, queries greater" Feb 21, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Ryan's case to be moved" Mar 13, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "AIDS resolution pleases Smith" Oct 10, 1985

Bacon, Kay. "White's lawyer files appeal." Oct 10, 1985

Bacon, Kay. "Bond hearing Tuesday" Feb 24, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Ryan will remain, judge rules" May 1, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Attorney files in higher court" Mar 6, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Hearing slated in AIDS case appeal" Jun 1, 1986

Bacon, Kay. "Western AIDS victim hearing canceled abruptly by judge" Jun 18, 1986

Bastide, Ken. "A Growing Legacy" Apr 8, 2010

Bastide, Ken. "Historical Society to tackle Ryan White story" Dec 28, 2010

Birde, Max. "He's tired of bellyaching" Mar 13 1986

Boyan, Linda. "Californian supports Ryan White" Mar 13, 1986

Campbells, Joe. "Family wouldn't relocate here" Jan 20, 1989

Conlon, Kate. "Ryan White has a role in movie" Sept 21, 1988

Curry, Patrick. "My hat's off to you, Kokomo" Apr 19, 1990

DeGraaff, Ron. "Community's AIDS issue bigger than innocent boy and his mother" Mar 6, 1986

Draeger, Arden. "Every right." Aug 8, 1985

Floyd, Garrett. "Kokomo people are not all bad" Jan 20, 1989

Garber, Carol. "Western parent not willing to take chance with lives of her children" Mar 5, 1986

Garrison, Bob. "Parents end battle against Ryan" Jul 19, 1986

Garrison, Bob. "AIDS campaign suggested here" Apr 13, 1986

Garrison, Bob. "Chicago area school trying to deal with AIDS" Feb 5, 1987

Garrison, Bob. "Whites speak at AIDS conference" Feb 8, 1987

Gilcrest-Hesse, Marhery. "Mother relates son's experience with friend who was AIDS victim" Feb 27, 1986.

Graves, Becky. "Enough about White case" Feb 9, 1986

Harris, Beth. "Household faces Christmas without Ryan" Dec 23, 1990

Hayward, Jeff. "San Francisco man says we should be ashamed" Feb 27, 1986

Hendrie, Paul. "Ryan White movie depicts hardships" Jan 8, 1989

Hoskinson, Charles. "Ryan White Foundation to close" Oct 19, 1999

Hubbard, Ed. "Media turned out at school news conference Friday morning" Feb 22, 1986

Kaster, Thales. "Children, parents and community should pray for miracle for Ryan" Feb 27, 1986

Kinkede, Kris. "Sales mixed on Ryan White's book" Mar 24, 1991

Kinkede, Kris. "Rosselot is one of Ryan's big rooters" Apr 4, 1990

Kirkpatrick, Rev. "Traveling lecturer offers to talk on subject of AIDS" Mar 5, 1986

Kusmer, Ken. "Ryan White near death" Apr 3, 1990

Kusmer, Ken. "White family receives friends at mortuary" Apr 11, 1990

Landrum, Lavonne. "Concentrate on cure, she says" Mar 13, 1986

Leffert, Carla. "Mother wants to protect her kids" Mar 6, 1989

Lohse, David. "Ryan denied right to live a normal life, is his contention" Mar 6, 1986

Lowenkron, Hank. "Ryan White funds accepting donations" Apr 15, 1990

Lowenkron, Hank. "Ryan's struggle is over" Apr 9, 1990

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's trip to New York 'Great'" May 1, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan skips school 5 days for AIDS benefit" Apr 23, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "AIDS case attorneys in accord" Mar 18, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Jeanne White won't give up the fight" Feb 23, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's schooling is medically OK" Feb 12, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "AIDS resolution adopted" Feb 23, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Talk show irks Ryan's mother" Feb 28, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western absentees above 40%" Feb 21, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "He's just another kid" Mar 9, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "All's well as Ryan goes back to western classroom" Feb 21, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Local AIDS patient ineligible for experimental treatment" Dec 7, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "School reaction has Ryan's mother, officials worried" Feb 20, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "AIDS test has health officials worried." Mar 3, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "100 parents plan boycott at western" Feb 20, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "School bars door to youth with AIDS." July 31, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "ICLU offers services to Whites." Aug 6, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western board backs AIDS stand." Aug 1, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's case may go to court" Aug 3, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "No plans under way for AIDS probe here" Aug 6, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Some support gels for Western schools" Aug 7, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "AIDS suit filed" Aug 8, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Citizens will take it to court" Aug 14, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Teachers support Smith's decision" Aug 16, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Via phone" Aug 29, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's hospital stay may end" Sept 6, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Funds for White disappoint singer" Sept 11, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's phone now acceptable" Sept 14, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan will get more help" Sept 18, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's hope for school continues" Sept 19, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "AIDS conference concludes on silent note" Sept 20, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western patrons solidify support" Sept 26, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Recommendation not surprising" Oct 2, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "AIDS decision coming Friday" Oct 3, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "School doors still closed for local AIDS victim, 13" Oct 4, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan's attorney ready for next step" Oct 5, 1985

MacNeil Christopher. "AIDS verdict up to schools" Aug 2, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Others suffer for showing their compassion" Oct 6, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Songwriter meets subject of work" Oct 7, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Good fellows helping Ryan White" Oct 19, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Receipts of song enrich White fund" Oct 25, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan White case slated for Friday" Oct 29, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "School head would bar AIDS prone" Nov 10, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Tempers flare at AIDS hearing" Nov 2, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "School boards grappling with AIDS issues" Dec 24, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Pleasure is hard for Ryan White's mother to subdue" Nov 26, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Baloney, lawyer says after AIDS decision" Dec 1, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Will Western appeal decision?" Dec 1, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Dec. 17 meeting to decide appeal" Dec 4, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Smith Colby relax position on guidelines" Dec 5, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Avoid boycott, parents are told" Dec 5, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "14<sup>th</sup> birthday closes out hectic year for Ryan" Dec 5, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "She's pleased more parents didn't show" Dec 8, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Decision by board called no big deal" Dec 18, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan says 'it's worth it'" Feb 21, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Some optimistic news in latest AIDS information" Mar 23, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan fund to help other kids" Mar 11, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Christmas comes early for Ryan" Dec 20, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "ICLU says Western misapplied statement" Dec 29, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western's appeal of order on White is open to public" Jan 1, 1985

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western patrons seek funds for AIDS case" Jan 12, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "White hearing is Thursday" Feb 5, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher, "Whites keeping the media busy" Feb 6, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Official comment nil in AIDS ruling" Feb 7, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "School must use health guidelines" Feb 7, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Medical tests set for Ryan" Feb 8, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "White decision comes Thursday" Feb 11, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan to join national fund drive" Mar 26, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western plans no further action" Feb 14, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Ryan poses no threat" Feb 14, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Attorney not sure of next move" Feb 15, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. " AIDS Town spared turmoil" Mar 9, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "White says benefit could be starting point" Mar 23, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Mom's happy Ryan's going back" Feb 1, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "State health chief to resign? No way" Feb 19, 1986

MacNeil, Christopher. "Western officials dismayed" Feb 12, 1986

Marschand, Steve. "Local youth faces AIDS." Mar 3, 1985

Main, C. "Some elements missing in film" Jan 20, 1989

Matasar, Oscar. "Ryan was a victim of circumstances, he says" Mar 13, 1986

McBee, L.G. "She wants us to see ourselves in mirror" Mar 13, 1986

Miller, Stacey. "I am still proud to be city native" Jan 20, 1989

Miller, Stanley. "Kokomo wishes Ryan the best" Apr 5, 1990

Payne, Sylvia. "Patron backs AIDS decision" Aug 13, 1985

Plumther, Portin. "She supports Western position" Aug 13, 1985

Reynolds, Brian. "State official Von Roebuck leads Ryan and Jeanne White to limousine for trip to Indianapolis." Aug 2, 1985

Richardson, Fran. "It was smooth sailing for Ryan" Aug 31, 1987

Richardson, Fran. "Coverage helped Ryan White" Oct 12, 1986

Richardson, Fran. "ICLU filing brief for AIDS victim" Apr 8, 1986

Reynolds, Brian. "Kokomo's Ryan White was in spotlight" Dec 29, 1985

Roebuck, William. "Take your finger off panic button, he says" Mar 5, 1986

Royal, Amy. "Some people here had compassion" Jan 20, 1989

Rouse, Marsha. "She wants us to see ourselves in mirror" Mar 13, 1986

Rush, Danielle. "Ryan White died of AIDS 10 years ago today" Apr 8, 2000

Rush, Danielle. "Ryan White remembered on AIDS day" Dec 3, 2002

Rush, Danielle. "Ryan's foes must post a \$12,000 bond" Feb 26, 1986

Ryan's Grandpa. "Please read the facts about AIDS" Mar 13, 1986

Sandberg, Susan. "TV showed city as full of morons" Jan 20, 1989

Sanello, Frank. "Light discusses role in 'Ryan White Story'" Jan 12, 1989

Schaetzel, Robyn, and David. "Shame on people in Kokomo" Jan 20, 1989

Schorg, John. "Ryan White back in school by telephone" Aug 26, 1985

Schorg, John. "His best friend is like any other" Aug 2, 1985

Schorg, John. "'Antiquated law' bars Ryan" Feb 26, 1986

Sellers, T.M. "Our laws are not consistent" Mar 6, 1986

Slater, Dawne. "Western agenda is media event" Dec 18, 1985

Smith, Scott. "The year the media came to town" Sept 24, 2006

Smith, Scott. "Ryan White court battle captivated nation" Mar 25, 2007

Smith, Scott. "One survived, but Ryan didn't make it" Sept 24, 2006

Tiensivu, Alex. "Ryan White has a right to have a decent education" Dec 22, 1985

Tiensivu, Cynthia. "Treatment of Ryan White irks woman" Jan 28, 1986

Tomlinson, Harold, and Barbara. "Parents applaud Smith's decision" Aug 13, 1985

Trammell, Gail, and Homer. "Couple offer praise for work" Mar 5, 1986

Ward, Elsie. "Ryan is loved and admired by many very much" Feb 27, 1986

Waterman, H.D. "Christian compassion gone" Mar 6, 1986

Wiethop, Dave. "ABC network promises accurate portrait of area" Jan 15, 1989

Wiethop, Dave. "Teens debunk 'Ryan White Story'" Feb 18, 1989

Wiethop, Dave. "Book tells Ryan's tale" Apr 9, 1989

Wiethop, Dave. "A solemn celebration for Ryan" Apr 12, 1990

Wiethop, Dave. "AIDS movie stirs opposing emotions" Jan 1, 1989

Wiethop, Dave. "Cop movie topples White story" Nov 30, 1989

Wiethop, Dave. "Ryan White in new book" Apr 6, 1989

Wiethop, Dave. "Ryan's doctor" Apr 4, 1990

**No author cited:**

"The Kokomo Tribune" Mar 17, 1973

"Do you agree with Western's rule barring an AIDS pupil?" Aug 12, 1985

"Parents, teachers would claim damages" Aug 13, 1985

"Ryan's lawsuit stalls" Aug 16, 1985

“AIDS lawyer plans change in tactics” Aug 19, 1985

“Phone hookup links Ryan White with his school” Aug 21, 1985

“AT&T to get bugs out of hook-up” Aug 27, 1985

“Compound being tried” Aug 30, 1985

“Kokomo attorney offers assistance” Aug 30, 1985

“AIDS message reaction calm” Aug 30, 1985

“Ryan’s attorney makes proposal” Sept 7, 1985

“Conference set in Ryan’s case” Sept 17, 1985

“Ryan White continuing to battle fever, cough” Sept 18, 1985

“Smith expecting case summation” Sept 25, 1985

“Public meeting set at western” Sept 25, 1985

“Meeting to be closed” Sept 26, 1985

“Ryan in Indianapolis hospital again; condition listed as ‘good’” Sept 29, 1985

“Good fellows opens fund for Ryan” Oct 11, 1985

“White’s appeal set for Nov. 1” Oct 14, 1985

“White’s condition slowly improving” Oct 15, 1985

“White sale going slow man says” Oct 16, 1985

“Youth’s condition reported as good” Oct 22, 1985

“Ryan’s schoolwork to start over again” Nov 12, 1985

“Back to ‘school’” Nov 14, 1985

“Ryan’s show set for Saturday” Nov 15, 1985

“Japanese TV crew does piece on Ryan” Nov 22, 1985

“No ruling yet from Angelone” Nov 24, 1985

“Western patron meeting is set” Dec 2, 1985

“Western appeal to be later” Dec 3, 1985

“Taylor rumor quelched” Dec 13, 1985

“Western faces White decision” Dec 13, 1985

“Kokomo’s Ryan White was in spotlight” Dec 29, 1985

“White hearing has been shifted” Jan 17, 1986

“Passports in hand, Whites leave today” Feb 1, 1986

“Ryan ready for TV show” Feb 3, 1986

“Romans lend Ryan an ear” Feb 4, 1986

“Home from Rome” Feb 6, 1986

“Nobody claims victory, defeat” Feb 7, 1986

“Western offers guidelines” Feb 12, 1986

“Howard County Board Of Health” Feb 13, 1986

“Ryan travels to New York Monday” Feb 16, 1986

“Journalists barred Friday at Western” Feb 19, 1986

“Cicero residents pray for Ryan” Feb 21, 1986

“First day termed ‘success’” Feb 22, 1986

“Many hear decision” Feb 22, 1986

“Absentee rate is back to normal at Western school” Feb 24, 1986

“Parents waste no time seeking bond funds” Feb 26, 1986

“Auction is set to AID fight” Feb 28, 1986

“AIDS case attorneys hold pretrial session” Mar 1, 1986

“AID for Ryan is firsthand” Mar 10, 1986

“Venue proceedings continue” Mar 15, 1986

“Plainfield bars AIDS students” Mar 15, 1986

“Verbal exchange draws police” Mar 28, 1986

“White paperwork on its way” Apr 2, 1986

“AIDS sufferers suit received at Frankfort” Apr 4, 1986

“Judge sets April 9 hearing for Ryan” Apr 5, 1986

“Judge rules against motion to dismiss injunction suit” Apr 10, 1986

“Special classes start Tuesday” Apr 19, 1986

“Mettle earns Ryan a medal” Apr 21, 1986

“More action in court is set for Ryan White” Apr 23, 1986

“Bond may go up in Ryan White case” Apr 30, 1986

“Ryan may need new certificate” Jun 28, 1986

“White’s lawyer asks for split” Aug 27, 1986

“Ryan White, 14, back in hospital” Sept 17, 1986

“Ryan White to be released soon” Sept 18, 1986

“Victim’s release uncertain” Sept 19, 1986

“AIDS victim out of Riley Hospital” Sept 21, 1986

“Ryan White in hospital” Nov 9, 1986

“Ryan White ready for break” Nov 9, 1986

“White released by hospital” Nov 16, 1986

“Lawyer praises 2 AIDS patients” Apr 26, 1987

“White case moves to Clinton County” May 1, 1987

“White reports to class Monday” Aug 30, 1987

“Celebrities endorse AIDS program named for Ryan” Sept 30, 1987

“Governor to honor Ryan and Jeanne White” Dec 17, 1987

“Governor honors White, his mother” Dec 19, 1987

“Ryan White to visit Washington” Feb 28, 1988

“Ryan tells of pain on ‘Nightline’” Mar 3, 1988

“Hoosier teen to be in TV film about AIDS fears” Jun 27, 1988

“AIDS victim appears in movie” Aug 22, 1988

“‘Ryan White Story’ to appear on TV” Dec 19, 1988

“Did you watch ‘The Ryan White Story’ last week?” Jan 23, 1989

“Pop star gives Ryan White car” Jun 9, 1989

“White to have hernia surgery” Nov 30, 1989

“AIDS TV spot features White” Nov 30, 1989

“Ryan White must wait for surgery” Dec 1, 1989

“White has visit at Jackson ranch” Jan 3, 1990

“Nation grieves Ryan’s death” Apr 9, 1990

“Vigil honors Ryan White” Apr 10, 1990

“Former Kokomo minister eulogizes White” Apr 11, 1990

“An Inspiration” Apr 11, 1990

“Park to be renamed for Ryan White” Apr 11, 1990

“A solemn” Apr 12, 1990

“Elton John sang ‘Skyline Pigeon’” Apr 12, 1990

“Burton wants stamp to honor Ryan” Apr 12, 1990

“Ryan’s final days recapped in People” Apr 19, 1990

“Nation continues to grieve for Ryan White” May 4, 1990

“Ryan White’s grave found damaged” Sept 27, 1990

“Ryan’s memory lives on” Apr 6, 1991

“Ryan White featured in video” Dec 8, 1993

“Ryan White’s mother objects to trading cards” Jan 16, 1994

“White honored as champ for AIDS” Aug 30, 1995

“White charity goes broke” Jun 11, 1999

“The life of Ryan” Sept 24, 2006

“Kokomo should be proud” Sept 24, 2006

“Remembering Ryan” Sept 24, 2006

“The power of a child” Sept 25, 2006

“White’s legacy reaching out” Sept 25, 2006

“Making A Difference” Sept 13, 2007

“Remembering Ryan White with exhibit” Nov 2, 2007

“Power of Children” Nov 11, 2007

“Travel ban lifted” Oct 31, 2009

“A part of county’s history” Apr 8, 2010

“Singer says Ryan White sparkled 20 years of sobriety” Apr 30, 2010

“BBC special focusing on White” Dec 1, 2012

“The life of Ryan” Dec 1, 2012

“Ryan White in words” Dec 6, 2012

## **USA Today Articles**

Berry, Cheryl. "Ryan White winning struggle with a stigma" Mar 3, 1989

Berry, Cheryl. "AIDS victim's return to class resisted" Feb 21, 1986

Boe, David. "AIDS student in hospital" Sept 5, 1985

Bogdon, Gary. "AIDS boy back to school" Feb 21, 1986

Claney, Paul. "Teen faces surgery" Dec 1, 1989

Jankowski, Lynne. "AIDS fears spawn private school" Apr 23, 1986

Kalette, Denise. Spearman, Mark. Findlay, Steven. "New testing would save other kids" Aug 1, 1985

Keen, Judy. "Ryan: 'How you live that counts'" Apr 9, 1990

Keen, Judy. "'No pain in the end' for Ryan White" Apr 9, 1990

Keen, Judy, and Moss, Desda. "Ryan inspired dignity for all AIDS patients" April 3, 1990

Ramey, M.G. "AIDS victim 'just like any boy his age'" Sept 18, 1985

### **No Author Cited:**

"Decision due in AIDS case" Apr 10, 1986

"Ryan White to play part in movie about himself" Aug 2, 1988

## **Other Periodicals**

Beyette, Beverly. "Life Without Ryan" Los Angeles Times, July 15, 1990

Ginder, Jeanne. "Ryan's Miracle" Guide Posts, Feb, 1994

Obejas, Achy. "Ryan's town remembers" Chicago Tribune, Oct 28, 1998

Safianow, Allen. "Ryan White and Kokomo, Indiana" Traces Winter, 2013

Servaas, Cory. "The happier days for Ryan White" Saturday Evening Post, Mar, 1998

Shaw, Bill. "Candle In The Wind" People Weekly, Apr 23, 1990

Shaw, Bill. Friedman, Jack. "The quiet victories of Ryan White" People Weekly, May 30, 1988

Shilts, Randy. "The corrupting of Factor VIII" Saturday Evening Post, Mar, 1988

**No Author Cited:**

"Afflicted Innocently Damned Socially" Purdue Exponent, Mar 27, 1986

"Indiana Teen-ager With AIDS Ready to Start School Today" New York Times, Aug 31, 1987

"The Vital Link" Winter, 1988-1989

"Hams Helping AIDS Patients" Saturday Evening Post, Mar, 1988

"Protecting the Hemophiliacs" Saturday Evening Post, Mar, 1988

"AIDS" PTA, 1990

"In Memory of Ryan White" Indianapolis Business Journal" Apr 16, 1990

"Ryan White's mom plans wedding, fund-raising reception" Times-Union, Jul 24, 1992

"Ryan's Hope" People, May 15, 2000